Present: Sarah C. Osborne, Chair; Charles Sturgill, Vice-Chair; Gloria Price, Secretary

The Meeting was held by Zoom due to the Coronavirus. The November Canvass Minutes were reviewed and approved.

Mrs. Price has been reappointed to the Board for a new term starting January 1, 2021.

The location of the Elk Creek Precinct was discussed. The code 24.2-307 states that the governing body shall establish by ordinance one polling place for each precinct. Further, code 24.2-310 The Virginia law governing the process required to move a polling place based on an emergency is found in subsection D. This board recommends no move is necessary.

The November General Election was reviewed for efficiency, safety due to Covid-19 and political tensions, and personnel issues. It was determined that the election was conducted safely with no reported incidents. Mrs. Price made a motion to go into closed session for personnel issues. Mr. Sturgill seconded. Personnel issues were discussed. Upon completion of this business the regular meeting was opened and continued.

No further business, Mrs. Osborne adjourned the meeting. Next meeting will be in January, tba.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria K. Price, Secretary

Approved by:

Sarah C. Osborne, Chair

Charles T. Sturgill, Vice-Chair